Home > Nash, Francis

Nash, Francis

Nash, Francis

by John F. Reed, 1991

1742?-7 Oct. 1777



Francis Nash Historical Marker, Hillsborough, NC. Image courtesy of the North Carolina Highway Historical Marker Program, N.C. Office of Archives & History,

N.C. Department of Cultural Resources. [2]Francis Nash, lawyer and Revolutionary general, was born in Amelia (now Prince Edward) County, Va., the son of John and Ann Owen Nash. Between 1725 and 1730 his parents, both natives of Tenby, Pembrokeshire, Wales, had immigrated to Virginia, where John Nash purchased five thousand acres at the confluence of the Appomattox and Bush rivers near present-day Farmville. An older brother, Thomas, was also born in Wales; another brother, <u>Abner</u> [3], was a North Carolina statesman and congressman. Nothing is known of Francis Nash's education, but sometime before 1763 he moved to North Carolina and settled in Childsburgh (renamed Hillsborough in 1766), where he invested in a store and set up a law practice. In 1763 he was appointed clerk of the superior court of <u>Orange County</u> [4] and soon afterwards became clerk of the inferior court of the county, both very lucrative positions.

Nash represented Orange County in the colonial<u>Assembly</u> [5] in the sessions of 1764–65 and 1771 and in the First <u>Provincial Congress</u> [5] in 1774, as well as the borough of Hillsborough in the Assembly in 1773, 1774, and 1775. He also was the Halifax borough representative in the Third Provincial Congress in 1775. In 1768, as a part of the early complaints of the <u>Orange County Regulators</u> [6], he was wrongfully accused of receiving illegal fees but was exonerated. In 1771, as a captain of militia, Nash participated in the <u>Battle of Alamance</u> [7] against the Regulators.

Presumably in 1770 he married Sarah (Sally) Moore, the daughter of Judge and Mrs.<u>Maurice Moore</u> [8]. They became the parents of two daughters: Anna (called Nancy), probably born in 1771, who died at age thirteen; and Sarah (Sally), born in 1773, who married rice planter John W. Waddell of the Cape Fear area. On 3 Mar. 1784 the Orange County court apprenticed Francis Nash (aged thirteen?), the illegitimate son of the late Francis Nash and a barmaid at the Blue House in Hillsborough, to Roswell Huntington, the silversmith. Young Nash soon ran away and apparently went to Tennessee.



Photograph of the Nash-Hooper House, Hillsborough, NC. Image from the Historic American Buildings Survey, Library of Congress

In the summer of Prints & Photographs Online Catalog. [9]1775 the Provincial Congress directed that two regiments be raised, and Francis Nash was appointed lieutenant colonel of the first. Following the promotion of the regimental commander, James Moore, Nash became commander and was promoted to colonel in April 1776. Under his command, the regiment was present at the unsuccessful British attack on Charles Town, S.C., on 25 June.

Returning to North Carolina, Nash's regiment in November 1776 was ordered to join the Continental army operating under General George Washington in the northern states, but these orders were rescinded because of threatened British and Indian attacks on Georgia. Nash, who had been commissioned brigadier general by Congress on 5 Feb. 1777, was again ordered north in March. With the illness and death of General James Moore, Nash assumed command of the entire North Carolina brigade of nine regiments. In June the brigade arrived at Philadelphia, remaining there until Washington and the Continental army marched from the vicinity of New York to Delaware to oppose a British invasion of Pennsylvania via Chesapeake Bay. The British objective was Philadelphia, the American capital. On 11 Sept. 1777 the two armies collided at the Battle of Brandywine, Pa., in which the Americans were defeated. Nevertheless, Nash and his North Carolinians rendered signal service in helping stem the British advance.

The great arch spanning the road is to General Francis Nash and bears the following on its tablets:





Textual reference to Brigadier General Francis Nash wtih photograph of the Nash Arch at Guilford Battleground. In Mrs. Charles [Addie Donnell] Van Noppen's The Battle Field of Guilford Court House, published 1915. Presented by Archive.org.

The arch was removed in 1937.

[10] With the capture of Philadelphia by the British on 26 September, Washington, regrouping his army, attacked the British-Hessian forces at Germantown, near Philadelphia, on 4 October, and was again defeated. In this action General Nash received a hip wound from a cannonball that proved fatal. He died three days later at the home of Adam Gotwals, on the Forty Foot Road, near Kulpsville, Pa., and was buried on 9 October at the Towamencin Mennonite Meeting graveyard beside three other officers who had also perished from wounds received at Germantown. Washington and his generals attended the funeral. Two monuments, one erected in 1844 and the other in 1936, mark the spot. His dying words were reported to have been: "From the first Dawn of the Revolution I have been ever on the side of liberty and my country." General Nash quickly came to be recognized as a North Carolina hero, and his death inspired renewed support in the state for the Revolution.

References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., Biographical History of North Carolina, vol. 3 (1905).

John L. Cheney, Jr., ed., North Carolina Government, 1585–1979 (1981).

Eting and Simon Gratz Collections (Historical Society of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia).

John C. Fitzpatrick, ed., *Writings of Washington* (1932). <u>https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/6516955</u> [11] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Hugh F. Rankin, *The North Carolina Continentals* (1971). <u>https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/133728</u> [12] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Revolutionary War Records (National Archives, Washington, D.C.). <u>http://www.archives.gov/research/guide-fed-records/groups/093.html [13]</u> (accessed December 23, 2013).

Alfred M. Waddell, *General Francis Nash: An Address Delivered at the Unveiling of a Monument to General Nash*(1906). <u>https://archive.org/details/genfrancisnash00wadd</u> [14] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Additional Resources:

"Francis Nash." N.C. Highway Historical Marker G-10, N.C. Office of Archives & History. <u>https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx?</u> <u>sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=G-10</u> [15] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Ashe, Samuel A. (Samuel A'Court). *Biographical history of North Carolina from colonial times to the present*.Greensboro, N.C.: C.L. Van Noppen. 1905. <u>https://archive.org/details/biographicalhist08ashe [16]</u> (accessed December 23, 2013).

Van Noppen, Addie Donnell. *The battle field of Guilford Court House*. Greensboro, N.C.: J.J. Stone & Co., Printers. 1915. <u>https://archive.org/details/battlefieldofgui00vann [10]</u> (accessed December 23, 2013).

"Francis Nash Arch [Removed], Guilford Courthouse." Commemorative Landscapes of North Carolina. UNC University Libraries, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. <u>https://docsouth.unc.edu/commland/monument/132/</u> [17] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Image Credits:

"Exterior, Southwest View - Nash-Hooper House, 118 West Tryon Street, Hillsborough, Orange County, NC". Photograph. Historic American Buildings Survey, Prints and Photographs Division, Library of Congress. <u>http://www.loc.gov/pictures/item/nc0066.photos.102520p/</u> [9] (accessed December 23, 2013).

"Francis Nash." N.C. Highway Historical Marker G-10, N.C. Office of Archives & History. https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx? sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=G-10 [15] (accessed December 23, 2013).

Van Noppen, Addie Donnell. *The battle field of Guilford Court House*. Greensboro, N.C.: J.J. Stone & Co., Printers. 1915. <u>https://archive.org/details/battlefieldofgui00vann [10]</u> (accessed December 23, 2013).

Subjects:

Colonial period (1600-1763) [18] American Revolution (1763-1789) [19] Biographies [20] Lawyers [21] Military personnel [22] Political leaders [23] Politics and government [24] Authors: Reed, John F. [25] Origin - location: Orange County [26] Hillsborough [27] From: Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[28]

1 January 1991 | Reed, John F.

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/nash-francis

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/nash-francis [2] https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-markerprogram/Markers.aspx?MarkerId=G-10 [3] https://ncpedia.org/biography/nash-abner [4] https://ncpedia.org/geography/orange [5] https://ncpedia.org/provincial-congresses [6] https://ncpedia.org/history/colonial/regulator-movement [7] https://ncpedia.org/alamance-battle [8] https://ncpedia.org/biography/moore-maurice [9] http://www.loc.gov/pictures/item/nc0066.photos.102520p/ [10] https://archive.org/details/battlefieldofgui00vann [11] https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/6516955 [12] https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/133728 [13] http://www.archives.gov/research/guide-fed-records/groups/093.html [14] https://archive.org/details/genfrancisnash00wadd [15] https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx? sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=G-10 [16] https://archive.org/details/biographicalhist08ashe [17] https://docsouth.unc.edu/commland/monument/132/ [18] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/colonial-period [19] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/us-revolution [20] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [21] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/lawyers [22] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/soldiers [23] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/politicalleaders [24] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/politics-and-gove [25] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/reed-john-f [26] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont/o [27] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-6 [28]